Board Report for Milo School Council Meeting, October 30, 2023
Regular Meeting of the Board, October 10, 2023:
Update on Assessment from Learning Services:
Palliser School Division is in the process of enhancing our assessment practices. While this shift has been in progress for some time, this marks the first year where some Palliser elementary schools will be introducing a new report card through the 'Edsby' platform. Deputy Superintendent, Tom Hamer, expressed his enthusiasm for this innovative communication tool, designed to provide parents and caregivers with insightful and meaningful updates on their child's progress.  Central to our updated assessment approach is the emphasis on formative assessment over summative assessment. Formative assessment gives teachers timely insights into a student's learning trajectory, allowing for immediate adjustments when necessary. This not only empowers teachers to address potential learning gaps promptly but also bolsters students' confidence as they can clearly see their growth. Moreover, this consistent feedback helps to lessen the anxiety surrounding final exams.  The Division is eager to delve deeper and engage our school communities in this transformative journey over the upcoming year.
Palliser School Board to Develop New Vision, Mission and Values:
The Palliser School Division's Board of Trustees is embarking on a significant journey to shape our future.  In the coming months, our Trustees will collaboratively develop a refreshed Vision, Mission, and set of Values that will guide our division in the years ahead. The Board is committed to transparency and inclusivity in this process. Early next year, we will present the plan for broader public engagement. We anticipate the unveiling of our renewed direction and cultural blueprint in Spring 2024. We're excited and look forward to collaborating with you on this pivotal transition.
Board of Trustees Reviews Policy:
The Board of Trustees reviewed Policy 8: Appeals and Hearings Regarding Student Matters. The newly revised policy is available to Principals, parents and concerned public at this link:
https://www.pallisersd.ab.ca/board-of-trustees/policy-review
The next board meeting is scheduled for November 14, 2023
Respectfully submitted,
Lorelei Bexte
If you have any questions or concerns, please contact Lorelei Bexte at 403-485-0823.  Lorelei.bexte@pallisersd.ab.ca

